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Notice re: Audit 

The Armstrong World Industries, Inc. Asbestos Personal Injury Settlement Trust 
The Babcock & Wilcox Asbestos Personal Injury Trust 

The Celotex Asbestos PI Trust 
The Owens Corning/Fibreboard Asbestos Personal Injury Trust 

The Federal Mogul Asbestos Personal Injury Trust 
The USG Asbestos Personal Injury Settlement Trust 

The WRG Asbestos PI Trust 
The Pittsburgh Corning Corporation Asbestos Personal Injury Trust 

The Flintkote Asbestos Trust 

The Trust, TAC, and FCR have consented to an interim cross-trust exposure review audit, which 
will be conducted by the Delaware Claims Processing Facility (“DCPF”).  Each month approved 
but unpaid claims will be randomly selected for this interim audit.  The number of claims 
selected for the interim audit will be comparable to the prior audit. Selected claims will be put on 
an external audit hold.  The interim audit will start in February 2025, sampling claims approved 
in January 2025.   

The interim audit will compare the sampled claim with all other claims filed by that claimant 
with the following trusts:  1) The Armstrong World Industries, Inc. Asbestos Personal Injury 
Settlement Trust, 2) The Babcock & Wilcox Asbestos Personal Injury Trust, 3) The Celotex 
Asbestos PI Trust, 4) The Owens Corning/Fibreboard Asbestos Personal Injury Trust, 5) The 
Federal Mogul Asbestos Personal Injury Trust, 6) The USG Asbestos Personal Injury Settlement 
Trust, 7) The WRG Asbestos PI Trust, 8) The Pittsburgh Corning Corporation Asbestos Personal 
Injury Trust, 9) The Flintkote Asbestos Trust.   

The audit will compare:  
1. the years and/or dates of exposure, 
2. the site(s) of exposure,  
3. the trade(s) of the injured party,  
4. the circumstances of exposure, and 
5. product identification.    

If there are discrepancies with the above claims information, the Trusts may request additional 
information.  The initial audit review will be completed within 60 days of the selection.    

At this time, Ankura is not drawing new samples of claims for audit. However, you may receive 
communications from Ankura regarding pending audits.  


